
Dear Friends,
Happy April!  I am STUNNED that it is April already…wasn’t it just last week that we were watching the ball drop in New 
York on New Years Eve??  Here we are, 2/3rds of the way through our 2018 Mantour season!  Let me share with you 
some of the things we have did in March.
We started of March with our Altoona, PA Mantour.  We had a great conference in Altoona!  
We had double the number of men attending from the prior year, and we had three men ac-
cept Christ in the Main Session, and many more answer respond to the challenge to face and 
destroy their “One Thing”—-their one are of sin or temptation that they have not been able to 
conquerer or overcome.  I truly believe that strongholds were broken that day!  We also had 
three men baptized in the Holy Spirit in the workshops!
Instead of heading home after the Mantour, we stayed overnight to speak at a church the 
next morning.  After the Mantour, my physical pain was very severe and I could barely walk.  
Thankfully, our friends in the area that we were going to dinner with that night understood and 
brought take out to us at the hotel.  We got to spend time together eating in the hotel break-
fast area.  It was another reminder of the need to continue praying for God to heal my body.  
I don’t let the pain stop me from ministering, but it sure would be easier without the pain!
Over the next two weeks, the HORRIBLE stomach flu hit us hard, first Adessa, then me (she 
really coulda kept it to herself lol)  I hadn’t been that sick since I almost died from pneumonia 
20 years ago!  We really didn’t think I would be able to go to the Central PA Mantour.  Then 
one afternoon the host Pastor called me and said he felt led to pray for me.  After he prayed, I was able to get out of 
bed, eat a full meal, and all the stomach issues went away!  Most importantly, I was able to go to the Mantour!  To keep 
anyone else from catching the flu, Dan Courtney did the majority of the stage work, but I was thankful to be able to at 
least be there and present the Mantour Challenge.
We had a great Central PA Mantour as 5 men accepted Christ for the first time and 4 more 
returned to Christ!!! So many hands shot up so fast that I couldn’t count the number of men 
responding to break barriers in there lives!!  God really moved in the lives of men that day.  
We were also very excited to have men from the Bethesda Mission join us and take home 
books to work through on a weekly basis. 
We were off the road for the rest of March, but we spent it making calls to the churches 
in the areas of the remaining three Mantours, personally inviting them and their guys to 
attend.  We also took care of the MANY things we kept putting of to “take care of over the 
Easter break.”  Now we are getting ready for the final stretch of Mantours.
None of this would be possible without your prayer and financial support.   I am grateful to each of you who partner with 
us financially and who pray for us as we reach men inside and outside of the church with the Gospel.  Thank you for 
believing in this ministry and please keep praying for the April Mantours! 

Reaching Men Together,

Jamie Holden
Founder, Mantour Ministries, AGUS Missionary Assoc.





PRAYER REQUESTS:
We are so appreciative of your prayer support.  Please pray for:

1.   Please pray for the remaining 3 Mantour Conferences and the men who attend them.  Ask God to con-
tinue filling men with the Holy Spirit and for the Holy Spirit to continue leading men to respond at the 
altar and become all that God created them to be.

2.   As always, please keep my physical health in prayer.  Pray that the Holy Spirit will give me the strength 
and pain relief to do what He has called me to do. 

3.  Pray that men with connect with the Mantour Guy Podcast and that it becomes a valuable tool to help 
men grow closer to God.  Pray for me as I choose topics and guests.

4.    We have raised 40% of our monthly budget, and we still have 60% to go!  Please pray that God will con-
tinue to speak to individuals and churches to partner with us on a monthly basis so we can reach our bud-
get.  Also, pray against discouragement as we keep moving forward on this missionary journey. 

JOIN THE TEAM:
      I  am in need of individuals and men’s ministries to partner with me as a Missionary Associate on a 
monthly basis.   I work on Mantour Conferences and the Mantour resources full time year round, and 
would value your financial support.  Will you prayerfully consider partnering with me and with Mantour 
Ministries on monthly or yearly basis?  You can give online at www.giving.ag.org using Account Number 
2813962, or print and return the form below using account Number 2813962.


